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October 1st, 2014

1:00 – 2:00 PM, ST 501

Minutes

Present: Chris Carpenter, Jonathan Day, Justin Ehrlich, Kimberly Hartweg, Fuyuan Liang, Charles Malone, George Mangalaraj, Sharon Stephens, Anna Valeva, Bruce Walters, Janet Wigglesworth and special guest Stephen Frazier.

Minutes approved by consensus

Sharon Stephens nominated and elected to represent the College of Education and Human Services on the Instructional/Scholarly Alliance, IT Governance.

Stephen Frazier Presentation
	University Technology grew through consolidation.

IT Strategic Plan – looking to bring in consultant to evaluate our data management and compare it to other universities and make a recommendation

Possible recommendations from consultant – doing great, need a different mainframe, make the programs more modern, rent space on another mainframe.

RFP has been written to secure a consultant.

Forming a committee to evaluate this proposal.

The Chief Information Security Officer, Michael Rodriguez, left WIU. Currently looking to hire a firm to provide us with a broad array of skills to enhance our IT security. The firm could also do penetration testing.  Currently moving forward both with hiring a position or going with the firm and then later choosing one or the other.

Data warehouse / business intelligence project to increase speed of retrieving data.

	ITL standards to standardize how we manage data.

	Looking to hire an IT director for Quad-Cities campus.

	Looking to form steering committee to evaluate Western Online.

Copy Sense is currently monitoring the campus activity to catch piracy, but soon there will be a graduated response to violations (warning, shut down internet access temporarily, shut down access until they talk with IT person and shut down permanently).

	It should cut down on bandwidth (answer to question from Just Ehrlich).
	
There may be problems with computers shutting down in computer labs (answer to question from Jonathan Day).
	
There is no knowledge of false positives (answer to question from Chris Carpenter).

Looking into VoIP to replace the current telephone service.  It would enhance the functionality tremendously and save money, but wiring in the buildings is an issue. 

Google Apps being looked at by I/S Alliance and others (executive committee suggests Faculty Senate to look at this proposal).

	Regulatory and Legal Issues involved with Google Apps.
	
	D2L is up for license renewal in a year, the faculty will make a decision.

The entire network went down on September 30th because the main server did not transfer over processes to the back-up server. We have two networks (Resnet and on campus). UTech is working on automating the transfer of processes from one server to another in case of failure. 

Help desk quality depends on the person and upgrades/license renewals come as surprise. For example, SAS, Minitab, and SPSS need to be upgraded on time (concerns from Anna Valeva and Janet Wigglesworth).

Anna concluded the meeting with a reminder for next meeting set for November 5th from 1:00 – 2:00pm.
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